
May 2, 2025

 

The Honorable Tom Cole  

Chairman  

Committee on Appropriations  

H-305, the Capitol 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

  

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro   

Ranking Member  

Committee on Appropriations  

1036 Longworth HOB 

Washington, D.C. 20515

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Clean Water and Pipe Replacement project in Fiscal Year 2026. 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Linden, located at 132 East Broad 

Street Linden, Michigan 48451. The funding would be used to support the replacement of 

deteriorating distribution lines, upgrade outdated system components, and improve overall water 

system reliability. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because this project will 

reduce service disruptions and provide safer, cleaner drinking water to thousands of residents. 

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 

Section 1452 of the Safe Drinking Water Act, 42 U.S.C. 300j-12. 

 

 I certify that neither I nor my immediate family have any financial interest in this project.  

 

 

Sincerely, 

  

 

Kristen McDonald Rivet 

Member of Congress 
 


